From: Lynne Jarrett

Sent: 27 October 2015 11:41

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Comments on 2015/3039/P have been received by the council.

Re: 2015/3039/P

FAO: Mr Ian Gracie

Dear Mr Gracie,

I have spent weeks trying to reach you by telephone (to no avail) whilst also attempting to define your email address. I therefore hope this email reaches you.

I recently objected to the planning request for the construction of an additional level and construction of a mansford roof on the conversion of 4-5 Loveridge Mews (see below)

My objection is due to anxiety regarding the reduction of light getting into my property (10 Loveridge Mews which is opposite 4-5 LOveridge Mews). My concerns have been confirmed with the erection of the scaffolding on 4-5 Loveridge Mews; I now have to regularly turn the lights on (during the day) when I am downstairs, something which I have never previously had to do in the 15 years I have owned the property.

I would like a speedy correspondence for the council to explain to why works appear to be going ahead without any consultation and no acknowledgement of my objection. I have regularly been onto the council's website and permission is yet to be granted for the erection of the mansford roof. However, it would appear (as indicated by the scaffolding) that works will be going ahead. It is my understanding that when permission is granted for planning, the changes should not have a negative impact on the immediate neighbours.

I would like to raise that I did not object to the conversion of 4-5 Loveridge but I am firmly against an additional level being constructed due to the impact on my property.

I await and appreciate your prompt correspondence.

Regards, Miss L Jarrett

> From: planning@camden.gov.uk

- > Date: Fri, 28 Aug 2015 15:11:57 +0100
- > Subject: Comments on 2015/3039/P have been received by the council.

> There is a SEVERE problem with rats that the council refuses to address despite regular communication from various existing Mews residents. The impact of an additional level to 4-5 Loveridge Mews will increase the number of residents in a small area, thus impacting on the refuse issue and therefore the vermin problem which the council is yet to address

>

>
> Concerned with regards to the impact on the loss of light on property as there are plans to
build upwards. An increase in height of 4-5 Loveridge mews will restrict the light.
>
>
> Concerned regarding decrease in privacy - an additional level will lead to two lots of flats
overlooking bedrooms in 10 Loveridge Mews.
Increased issues with refuse that, again, the council refuses to act upon, despite numerous communication regarding other residents leaving their refuse only hours after refuse collection. More dwellings leading to greater problems in refuse being left in the street leading to increased problems with vermin.
>
>
> General increase in noise levels through increased number of residents and dwellings in the
Mews
>
>
> An additional level to 4-5 loveridge mews will severely impact on traffic / vehicles down the Mews along with reduced ability to park safely on the Mews >
>
> Increase in noise levels whilst building works taking place; likely to be severe disruption to
parking
>
>
>
>
>
> Comments made by Miss Jarrett of 10 Loveridge Mews
> Preferred Method of Contact is Post
>
> Comment Type is Object and Notify of Committee Date
>
>